IN THE COUNTY COMMISSION OF WOOD COUNTY, WEST VIRGINIA
#1 COURT SQUARE, SUITE 203
PARKERSBURG WV 26101

IN RE: MINUTES OF MEETING HELD
THURSDAY, APRIL 4, 2013

PRESENT: WAYNE DUNN, PRESIDENT

STEPHEN GAINER, COMMISSIONER
DAVID BLAIR COUCH, COMMISSIONER

At 9:00 A.M., the County Commission of Wood County met in regular session. They signed
purchase orders, invoices, orders and other correspondence.

Upon a motion duly made, seconded and passed, the County Commission approved minutes
of April 1, 2013 and an addendum to March 21, 2013.

Upon a motion duly made, seconded and passed, the County Commission approved an
Erroneous Assessment Application in regard to personal property for Edwin R. Morris. (Copy
attached to these minutes.)

AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

At 9:00 A.M., Toni Tiano, Grant Consultant and Hernando Escandon from the Wood County
Day Report Center, met with the Commission to present an application for a Community Corrections
grant. (Order M/2329)

At 9:10 A.M., Wood County Clerk, Jamie Six, and County Clerk employee, Melody Ross, met
with the Commission to present a precinct consolidation proposal for elections. Democratic Chair,
Harold Brown, spoke in favor of an increase in pay of $25.00 per poll worker as proposed by the
Clerk’s office. He stated they always seem to have difficulty obtaining poll workers and the increase
in pay should make it easier. Representatives from the cities of Vienna and Parkersburg were in

attendance and spoke in favor of the consolidation. Mr. Six explained the procedure for










At 10:59 A.M., the Commission decided to add “consider travel policy” to an upcoming
meeting and having the other elected officials at the meeting.

At 11:00 A.M., the Commission talked about the CAP building at the airport. They initialed
off to make a donation to the airport to hire Pickering and Associates to perform a study for
$5,500.00. (Order

At 11:11 A.M., Commissioner Couch stated he continues to work on the outstanding debt to
the County for the Day Report Center.

At 11:12 A.M., Commissioner Dunn gave a brief overview of the status of the Home Energy
Efficiency Program. He stated the program is just now gearing up and seems to be going well so far,
but slower than they would like.

At 11:18 A.M., in regard to the renaming the Blennerhassett Bridge, the Nick Null Memorial
Bridge, the Commission did not discuss. They talked about the memorial that was dedicated this
past weekend by the foundation at City Park.

At 11:19 A.M., the Commission decided to hold off on the appointment of Dennie Huggins to
the Senior Citizens Board. He requested a delay until he has had several months served as Director
of the Day Report Center.

At 11:20A.M., Commissioner Dunn stated he will send a letter in May or June to the owner
of the shooting range on the south side of Parkersburg.

At 11:24 A.M., Commissioner Couch stated the issues regarding the Courthouse should be
noted in the report by the West Virginia Courthouse Facilities Improvement Authority that is due to
be received in August.

At 11:29 A.M., County Administrator, Marty Seufer, stated he will add the rent versus sales

onto the next Planning Commission meeting.




































































































































































































































































































